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The children who have Japanese sponsors
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DMI JapAN Spring 2019 -English -

Dear DMI supporters and
prayer partners,

As the cherry blossom blooming
progresses northward, how is
everyone? Thank you for your
continued prayers and support for
DMI. Recently, I (Alayne Madore)
visited the DMI work in Kenya and
Uganda, along with Kathi Kitao and
Karen Sette, two supporters of DML
We went praying that we would
be a blessing to those we met, and
[ hope we were, but we ourselves
were really blessed. This letter will
focus on the part of our trip spent
in Kenya.

We spent a couple of days in
Nairobi first, and the Director of
DMI in Kenya, Josephat Patricia
Mulongo, came to meet us and took
us to their home where we could
find out more of the work there. On
Saturday they had a seminar for
Deaf people interested in starting
small business with a small loan
from the Menno & Ruth Ediger
Development Fund. One of the
goals in DMI is to assist Deaf young
people to find work, and this is just
one way. Loans must be repaid, but
no interest is charged.

On Sunday morning we went
to the Nairobi Deaf Church where
about 50 Deaf people gathered. It
was such a blessing to us to see
them worshipping the Lord in sign
language. We were impressed
by their dedication, especially of
the pastor and his wife. After the
service, it seemed that nobody
wanted to go home - just being
able to sit and talk with each other
was a blessing to them.

Later Sunday afternoon we
flew to Kisumu and then rode
another couple of hours to Ringa.
It was a very old van, and the
roads were extremely bumpy, with
potholes and ongoing road repairs
everywhere. We thought we would
never get there. We were warmly
welcomed by Joseph, the Director
of the Immanuel School for the
Deaf, and his wife Ruth and two
lovely children.

Monday we spent all day at the
school. There are 93 students there,
and we were taken to classrooms
to see them. 23 of these children
have Japanese sponsors, who send
¥3000 to help with their support.
So I took photos of these children
and have sent them to their spon-
sors in Japan. Thanks to a pastor
in the USA, funds were raised to
rebuild the school a couple of
years ago, and it has made a great
difference. But things are still very
basic. The kitchen is terrible and
must be rebuilt by June 2019.

The playground consists of one
metal slide and a seesaw — much
more equipment is needed for the
younger children to play.

It was wonderful to see how
happy the children are as they
communicate with each other. They
obviously feel loved and accepted
by the staff, in a world where they
are included in everything, not
left out because of not hearing.

All students in Kenya have to do
national examinations, and the Deaf
children have to do the same exams
as hearing children. Students from
the Immanuel School for the Deaf
always come out with grades that
are near the top of the national
scores. It's a tribute to the teaching
staff and the children themselves.

It is a government regulation
that all students have a uniform,
and it applies to this school as well.
Recently some sewing machines
have been donated, and they have
a seamstress who will not only
make the uniforms and save money,
but also teach the students how to
sew so that they can get jobs when
they graduate.

We were saddened when the
director told us that the hardest
thing he has to do is to tell the
teachers at the end of each month
how short their salary is. It is
typically only 50%~65% of their full
salary, and even their full salary is
only about 1/5 of typical teacher
salaries in government schools.
The teachers at Immanuel work
so hard, loving and caring for the

students as well as helping them
academically. I think they deserve
to get so much more.

We took small presents for
all the children - a small bag of
candies and a new toothbrush.
They were thrilled - they have so
few treats. Teams of volunteers
are always welcome. One team
came and helped paint the school,
and the ladies cooked pizzas for
everyone. That was a REAL treat!
How did they do it in the kitchen
there??? They asked me to find
teams of volunteers from Japan.
Any takers?

[ have come back to Japan with
a burden to find 60 more sponsors,
so that every child at this school
in Kenya will have a Japanese
sponsor. If you know anyone who
would be willing to commit to
sending ¥3000 a month (¥100 a
day) to help give a Deaf child in
Kenya an opportunity to get an
education and to find security in
the knowledge that the Lord loves
them and cares for them, please get
in touch with me. This would help
the financial situation so much. Of
course, when there are children
without sponsors, they are treated
the same as those with sponsors.
It just means spreading the small
amount around, so everyone has a
little less.

It is also possible to sponsor a
school, giving a pledged amount
every month, which helps with the
general running of the school and
teachers’ salaries.

This newsletter is all about my
trip to Kenya, but I hope it will
encourage you to pray for the
work there. Thank you so much
for your continued support of
DMI worldwide.

Warmest greetings,
Alayne Madore
Chairperson, Japan DMI



